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East Central Arkansas
Regional Library




ECARL BOARD OF TRUSTEES MINUTES

May 26, 2016

Call to Order and Roll Call: The meeting was called to order at 12:05pm by John Paul Myrick.  Trustees in attendance: Joy Lynn Bowen, Kitty Bingham, Reta Ragland, Angela Ryland, and Erleen Sawyer.  Reta Ragland held George Anne Draper’s proxy.  

Public Attendees and staff: Claire Miller, Deputy Director of ECARL; Angie Meachum, County Manager of Woodruff County Libraries and John Paul Myrick, Executive Director. John Paul chaired the meeting on behalf of the treasurer, and congratulated Angela Meachum on her coming retirement at the end of 2016.

Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:

John Paul asked if there was a motion to accept the minutes from February 2016.  Joy Lynn moved the accept the minutes, Kitty seconded the motion.

Joy Lynn Bowen- Yes

Reta Ragland – Yes

Kitty Bingham – Yes 

Erleen Sawyer – Yes 

(Ragland for) George Anne Draper – Yes

Angela Ryland – Yes

All aye. Motion carried.

Public Participation and Communications:

· N/A

Financial Reports and approval of bills:

John Paul asked if there were any questions concerning the financial reports from February through April 2016.  There were no questions but he pointed out that a State Aid Check from December 2015 had been lost in the mail and was recently reissued and deposited earlier this month. 

Joy Lynn Bowen- Yes

Reta Ragland – Yes

Kitty Bingham – Yes 

Erleen Sawyer – Yes 

(Ragland for) George Anne Draper – Yes

Angela Ryland – Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Reports: 

Executive Director’s Report

John Paul presented his Director’s Report for approval.  Joy Lynn said that she knew during this period that there was a lot going on, including the audit, and she appreciated him pushing through it all.  Kitty moved to accept the report and Angela seconded the motion. 

Joy Lynn Bowen- Yes

Reta Ragland – Yes

Kitty Bingham – Yes 

Erleen Sawyer – Yes 

(Ragland for) George Anne Draper – Yes

Angela Ryland – Yes

Unfinished Business:

John Paul said that he wasn’t going to cover updates on Jackson County Library and the Long Range Plan because they were fully covered in his report.  

He then moved to the Woodruff County 2014 Audit and the Cross County 2015 Audit.  Normally, county audits wouldn’t be covered in an ECARL Meeting but they were brought up at the ECARL Meeting in February. John Paul said that he had met with Auditor Casey Medford’s supervisor to close the 2014 audit for Woodruff County.  He apologized for any trouble the library had suffered during the audit and that Casey would not be handling the Woodruff County audit any more.  All the findings that Casey had related where removed from the audit report.  As always, segregation of duties was listed as a supplemental finding.  With both the Cross and Woodruff audits, we were notified that the libraries were not in compliance with state law when submitting our electronic payments. John Paul is working with the auditors to fix this issue.  

New Business: 

Proposed Amendment to Bylaws: Reta had suggested an amendment to the Bylaws that would limit public comments to 3 minutes per session.  Erleen asked if this was a problem and John Paul said that it was at the last Cross County Meeting.  Kitty said that she had been unable to speak with an employee about a library issue on work time and that employee came to the board meeting to voice her opinions.  Angela moved to make the proposed amendment to the bylaws, Erleen seconded the motion.

Joy Lynn Bowen- Yes

Reta Ragland – Yes

Kitty Bingham – Yes 

Erleen Sawyer – Yes 

(Ragland for) George Anne Draper – Yes

Angela Ryland – Yes

Proposed 2016-2017 ECARLS and County Library Budgets: The trustees had a copy of the the proposed 2016-2017 ECARLS and County Library Budgets.  Kitty said that she was opposed to the 10% bonus.  She quoted the median salary in Arkansas and noted that most of the library employees in our system make more than the median amount.  She also noted that library employees are being rewarded for completing continuing education when most state agencies require their employees to complete the same continuing education in order to maintain their employment.  A trustee also confirmed that the libraries pay for membership to different organizations and that is usually not the case with other employers.  John Paul said that in doing some research, ECARL bonuses are the highest in the state compared to other libraries.  The maximum that most libraries offer is $1,000.00.  Kitty brought up Cross County Library’s fight to keep the County paying library utilities, mentioning it would look horrible if a tax payer actually realized what the library pays out in bonuses every year.  Kitty recommended that the Trustees do away with the 10% bonus program and keep a 3% merit raise.  This raise would be contingent on positive employee evaluations, thus not guaranteed.  Reta made the motion to do away with the bonus and keep the 3% merit raise with further intent of clarifying policy and to adopt the budget with changes at the next meeting.  Kitty seconded the motion. 

Joy Lynn Bowen- Yes

Reta Ragland – Yes

Kitty Bingham – Yes 

Erleen Sawyer – Yes 

(Ragland for) George Anne Draper – Yes

Angela Ryland – Yes

Kitty also asked about janitorial service at Cross County and how often library bathrooms were cleaned.  She recommended that John Paul put Calvin on notice that he should be cleaning the bathrooms on a daily basis. The library is currently paying Calvin $800.00 a month to take care of the building three times a week and the Health Department only pays $300.00 a month and the contracted employee cleans the bathrooms every day.  Kitty said that she has used the public restrooms when they were stinky and that’s not acceptable.  If a mother changes a dirty diaper, it shouldn’t be in the trash for two days before it’s taken out.  Reta asked about the custodian line item in Woodruff County and why it wasn’t the same for Cross County.  John Paul explained that supply needs are higher in Cross County than in Woodruff County, and explained the janitorial employment in both counties, and that Woodruff County’s is treated as an employee based on the salary negotiated before his arrival. In Cross County, which he has worked to increase; in Cross, the janitor serves as a contractor and is paid monthly.   

Resolution to allow employee participation in Arkansas Diamond (State) Deferred Compensation Program: John Paul explained that was a deferred compensation program for government employees and there is zero cost to the library.  Angela moved to allow employee participation.  Kitty seconded the motion.  

Joy Lynn Bowen- Yes

Reta Ragland – Yes

Kitty Bingham – Yes 

Erleen Sawyer – Yes 

(Ragland for) George Anne Draper – Yes

Angela Ryland – Yes

Trustee Comment Period: N/A

Adjournment: Reta moved to adjourn the meeting and Kitty seconded the motion. 

Joy Lynn Bowen- Yes

Reta Ragland – Yes

Kitty Bingham – Yes 

Erleen Sawyer – Yes 

(Ragland for) George Anne Draper – Yes

Angela Ryland – Yes

Respectfully submitted,

Claire Miller, Deputy Director of East Central Arkansas Regional Library
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